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Thank you for your consultation dated 03 August 2015.

This is because the site does not lie within an Archaeological Priority Area and as, noted in 

the desk-based assessment, it has low archaeological potential for all periods reflecting a 

paucity of recorded archaeology in the vicinity and its historical location within medieval 

open fields.   The site will also have been disturbed by construction of the school.  Whilst 

The Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service (GLAAS) provides archaeological 

advice to boroughs in accordance with the National Planning Policy Framework and GLAAS 

Charter.

Having considered the proposals with reference to information held in the Greater London 

Historic Environment Record and/or made available in connection with this application, I 

conclude that the proposal is unlikely to have a significant effect on heritage assets of 

archaeological interest.
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some as yet undiscovered archaeological features could be present there is no evidence for 

a significant heritage asset.

No further assessment or conditions are therefore necessary.

Please note that this response relates solely to archaeological considerations.  If necessary 

my Historic Buildings and Areas colleagues should be consulted separately regarding 

statutory matters.

Yours sincerely

Sandy Kidd
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